Ashtabula County Fire Chiefs Association

Minutes of Monthly Meeting

June 20, 2013  
Paradise Bay
Meeting called to order by Chief Koziol at 1838 with the following members present;
Vince Gildone  Ed Koziol  Bill Strubbe  Laverne Goodge  Dave Lemponen  Lawrence Morse  

Bob Wilhelm  Ron Valitsky  Doug Starkey  Tom Steele  Tim Howson  Steve Lee  
Guest Speakers:
No guests present at this meeting.
Meeting Minutes:

Meeting minutes from the May 16th meeting were approved as presented.
Treasurer’s Report:

Some questions were asked reference to line items and per the treasurer, County Fire School Checking line item will be closed out and the line item removed. The report was passed as presented.
Correspondence:

None to report.
Old Business:

The mutual public safety dispatching vendors for the feasibility study have been narrowed to 3. The commissioners will now pick 1 vendor.
The wild animal committee has been picked except for the media position.

HazMat Adhock committee met on the 17th. Our team is in need of more techs. A full response may not be possible at this time due to the lack of techs. The body expressed concerns on our current HazMat efforts.
New Business:

The commissioners have selected the L.R. Kimball Company to move forward with the feasibility study at a price of $75,000. The commissioners have landed a $70,000 grant to pay a substantial portion of this project. We were told this type of grant does have strings attached. Chief Koziol gave a brief overview on how the study will be conducted.
Committees:
EMS: No report at this time.
OFCA: Chief Starkey reviewed with the body work being done on funding, membership, and some other issues. Also discussed was the transfer of a trailer to the L.O.D.D. group from GFD and NAD for use in the transportation of the group’s equipment.
Training / Education: Most classes are done until fall.
Hazmat: Nothing to report.
Water Rescue: Past training was reviewed. The next training will be in Conneaut. The Pymatuning response was reviewed. The Conneaut training will be moved to July. It was announced to report to the LEBC launch ramp at foot of Broad St.
Fire Safety Trailer: All is good.
EMA: First Energy has a survey that will be sent out soon. RAD equipment needs and testing for HazMat response were discussed.
The LEPC drill was discussed. The general feeling was that it went well.
Good of the Order:
A motion was made and passed to spend up to $8,500 for an underwater communication systems for the water rescue team.

It was proposed to hold a joint meeting in October with the Ashtabula County Trustees Association. That meeting will be held at ATech. More info to follow.
The meeting was adjourned at 1920 with the next meeting at Harpersfield Community Center.
Respectfully submitted,
Vincent T. Gildone
